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JOIN US!
The Greater New York Chapter of the Air Condition-

ing Contractors of America (ACCA) is a federation 
of HVACR contracting businesses who have joined to-
gether to share great ideas, build better businesses, 
and make powerful contacts within our industry and 
friendships even with our competitors. 

How do we do it? By bringing contractors together, we cre-
ate tools and resources that contractors use every day to 
save time, save money, and save themselves from reinvent-
ing the wheel.

Your 24/7 Resource
As a member of the Greater New York ACCA Chapter you 
gain access to exclusive specialists who are at your ser-
vice.

Facing a vexing technical problem or unusual request 
from a customer? ACCA’s technical specialists are here to 
respond.

Have a general question about employee relations, con-
tracts, or other legal matters? Our legal specialists can 
answer general questions and point you in the right direction 
before you have to hire an attorney.

Looking for ideas about sales, marketing and other 
management resources? Just ask us and we’ll research 
your question and get you the right info from successful con-
tractors and specialists.

Your Learning Partner
ACCA is the leading source of HVACR technical and busi-
ness knowledge, and as a member you gain deeply-dis-
counted access to the leading learning opportunities in our 
industry. Our live, interactive online seminars give you 
and your key employees the chance to learn from leading 
contractors and specialists on a wide variety of topics—from 
the comfort of your own office. The ACCA Conference & 
Indoor Air Expo is the leading annual management con-
ference for successful HVACR contractors. And we offer a 
whole schedule of classes and conferences in HVAC 
system design, business management, legal issues, and 
much more.

Monthly Meeting 
Presentations and 
Roundtables
Attend our monthly 
dinner meetings 
where you will gain 
valuable informa-
tion on service 
agreements, sales 
strategies, work-
place issues and 
other important 
management topics 
as well as opportunities to network with competitors and 
key industry people.

Recreational Activities
Cheer for the home team at our annual Night Out with the 
Mets, have a blast at Casino Night, and Golf with the best 
and worst of our members at our Annual Golf Outing.  And 
of course, there is our Annual Holiday Party. This year, on 
December 7th it will be at The Water’s Edge in Long Island 
City overlooking the East River and the spectacular beauty 
and romance of Manhattan at night. (There is still time to 
make reservations for this much enjoyed event – see page  
9 for details.) There are always prizes and giveaways and 
much fun at all these great chapter activities.

Free Personalized Brochures and Collateral Materials
ACCA produces a series of promotional materials to help you 
and your technicians assist customers and “upsell” products 
and services. And they are FREE with your ACCA member-
ship. Called ComforTools, each covers a specific topic, such 
as the value of proper load calculation, or duct testing and 
repair; zoning systems; importance of regular maintenance; 
and other generic issues you can use as leave-behinds, 
mailing stuffers, handouts, and in any number of other ways. 
No designing or writing is required and no special software. 
Members can download these brochures customized with 
your company information.

Call us at 516-922-5832 or visit our dynamic website at www.
accany.org.  •

ATTEND 
THIS MONTH’S 

DINNER MEETING 

FREE 
IF YOU ARE 

THINKING OF
JOINING ACCA.

SEE THE DETAILS 
ON PAGE 4.

JOIN US!
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Greater New York Contractors’ News is printed monthly by the Greater New York Chapter of ACCA. 
Questions should be directed to the appropriate director or committee member for assistance. 
While this newsletter is designed to provide accurate and authoritative information on the subjects 
covered, the Association is not engaged in rendering legal, accounting, or other professional or 
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The January meeting will focus on the United States Green Building Council (USGBC).  The meeting 
will offer information on what the USGBC really is, and what’s its mission is.  It will provide introductory 
information on the certifications that are offered LEED (Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design) 
LEED Certified Buildings and their different certified levels.  Also explained will be the LEED accredited 
professional titles for individuals and what value these bring to the table.  

Speakers will discuss what is happening locally and nationally with the GREEN movement and how it 
can bring bottom line profit dollars to the contractors that embrace this movement and get involved.

The meeting will be held at the LaGuardia Marriott. 
Cocktails are at 5:30 pm with dinner at 6:30 pm. The program follows.

United States Green Building Council and LEED Certifications 
is Focus of the January Membership Meeting

SPECIAL NOTE FOR PROSPECTIVE NEW MEMBERS!  DINNER IS ON US!
If you are considering joining ACCA, enjoy dinner and this valuable presentation on us. We’ll even give 
you an ACCA cap and a golf shirt. All this and an opportunity to make new friends and contacts in our 
industry. Go to our website www.accany.org to let us know you are coming or call 516-922-5832.

Register Online for this meeting now! www.accany.org
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President's 
Message

Ken Ellert

AS 2007 COMES TO AN END, I would like to wish all of my friends and colleagues at ACCA a 
happy and healthy holiday season.  It has been two years that I have been President of our local 

chapter of ACCA.  In the last two years, we have strived to bring you informative monthly meetings 
such as discussions on Workman’s Compensation insurance, employee classifications and their related 
wage issues, service roundtables, the advantages of GPS systems, drug and security testing and much 
more.   Our Golf Outings and Casino Nights were enjoyed by all that attended.  We are proud of the 
scholarship that our chapter has set up at Suffolk County Community College for a deserving student 
enrolled in their HVAC program.  We have continued to make donations to Toys for Tots, Make-A-
Wish Foundation and Leukemia and Lymphoma Society.

ACCA National has become bigger and stronger in our industry.  The annual convention had 
overflow crowds at many of the workshops and exposition hall.  National president Paul Stalknecht 
has given our organization a presence that is recognized throughout our industry at all local and 
national levels.  The national web site has grown and has a wealth of information that is available 
to all members.  They have implemented Online Seminars that are available where contractors can 
involve multiple employees in training for one low fee.

On a local level, our interactive web site is up and running.  You can now view and register for 
all of our upcoming meetings and events along with the latest copies of our newsletter.

I want to thank the Board of Directors, and especially, Executive Director John DeLillo, for their support and guidance.  
There is a lot of work that takes place behind the scenes ---getting out the newsletter, programs for the meetings and arranging our 
special events. Without their continued dedication to our chapter, we would not be where we are now or headed toward such a 
positive direction in the future.  There are many changes that will be affecting our industry in the coming years and I am confident 
that our new president, Ron Nathan, of County Fair Air Conditioning, will help move us to new levels of professionalism.  

It has been a privilege and honor serving as the president of this chapter.  I will remain actively involved in our chapter and 
look forward to seeing all of you at our meetings and events.  My best wishes to you and your families for a happy, healthy and 
prosperous New Year.  — Ken Ellert

Newbridge Coverage Corp.
Your Bridge To Cost Effective Insurance Management

Commercial Automobile
Commercial General Liability

Contractors Tools & 
Equipment

Workers Compensation
Health & Life Insurance

Disability Benefits
Employee Benefits

Bonds

Commercial Automobile
Commercial General Liability

Contractors Tools & 
Equipment

Workers Compensation
Health & Life Insurance

Disability Benefits
Employee Benefits

Bonds

For All Your 
Insurance Needs

For All Your 
Insurance Needs

Anthony Capone, CIC            
John Glanzman, CIC            
James E. Murphy, CIC 

Anthony Capone, CIC            
John Glanzman, CIC            
James E. Murphy, CIC 

1666 Newbridge Rd., Bellmore, N.Y.  11710
Phone (516) 781-9000; Fax (516) 781-9172

236 Main Street
Center Moriches, NY  11934

202 Sheridan Blvd.
Inwood, NY  11696

Web site address: NEWBRIDGE COVERAGE.COM             E-Mail address: www.newbridgecoverage.com
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Editor’s Notes
By Anthony N. Carbone

C O M P R E S S O R S
National Compressor Exchange, Inc.

Remanufacturer: Reciprocating & Screw Semi Hermetic Compressors
Full Stock………………Immediate Replacement

1 to 5 Year Warranty
New Facility: 75 Onderdonk Ave., Ridgewood, N.Y. 11385

Plus — New Location on Long Island — Old Bethpage
Tel: 718-417-9100  Fax: 718-821-7032

Outside New York: 1-800-225-7381
www.nationalcompressor.com

TWINCO SUPPLY CORP.
TEMPERATURE CONTROLS
MOTOR STARTERS
PANEL DESIGN & FABRICATION
HVAC EQUIPMENT

55 CRAVEN STREET  HUNTINGTON STATION, NEW YORK  11746-2143

(631) 547-1100  NYS (800) 794-3188  FAX (800) 926-TWIN

Policy Development * Training * Employee Handbooks * Affirmative Action Plans
OFCCP Audits * Labor Strategies & Solutions * Compliance * HR Vulnerability Reviews

Union Avoidance * Arbitration * NLRB Hearings * Recruiting & Placement
Compensation * Job Descriptions * Performance Management

HR Outsourcing * HR On-Site Mentoring * HR Help Desk

Partnering with ACCA 
for Comprehensive Human Resource Solutions

www.pmpHR.com     abpearl@pmpHR.com
516-921-3400

When Rita DeStefano of Portnoy, Messinger, Pearl & 
Associates came to our October meeting at the Westbury 
Manor, she brought a wealth of eye-opening information 
regarding questions you can ask a potential employee 
during the interview process. Don’t ask and, believe me, 
they won’t tell. Many of the “don’t ask” questions are 
ones that you would think are permissible but are, in fact, 
actionable. Imagine interviewing a potential candidate to 
work for your company, asking the wrong question and 
ending up in a human resource debacle. According to Ms. 
DeStefano, that is exactly what could happen.

With the labor market so tight and difficulty finding 
people to work in a technical business, many times we 
are seeking common ground and comfort as well as the 
technical expertise many claim to have. Questions and 

instinct are our tools initially to dissect the interview 
process. Evidently, we must dig deeper with information 
accessible from public sources. These will be the clues 
to the type of individual you may consider joining your 
company...then it is trial and error and whatever good or 
bad that can occur.

I want to thank all of you who support the ACCA 
organization and the Contractor News. Without the 
financial support of our associates and contractors, we 
would not be able to convey all this topical information 
and wisdom.

May you have an enjoyable, safe Holiday season 
and a prosperous New Year. Be sure to join us for our 
monthly meetings and functions. Your membership will 
pay for itself!  — Anthony N. Carbone

JANUARY 22, 23, 24
JAVITS CENTER
NEW YORK CITY

REGISTER ONLINE AT WWW.ACCANY.ORG
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WANTED: 

SERVICE 
MANAGER
Seeking a highly experienced HVAC MGR.
Needs skills to organize, lead, and motivate.
Total responsibility for performance, growth
and P/L.
         Excellent Compensation Package
Detailed Resume to: HR Fax: 516-248-3902  
or Email: Admin@dynaire.com

         ALL INQUIRIES CONFIDENTIAL

Twinco Supply Corp. was founded in 1991 and now has 
three branches in Huntington Station, Long Island City, and 
New York City. Twinco offers a large selection of HVAC 
supplies and equipment.  Twinco specializes in providing 
value added services for the HVAC Mechanical Contractor. 
Automatic temperature control systems are the main focus of 
these services.  Twinco can design a Direct Digital Control 
system and provide programming, start up, AutoCAD wiring 
diagrams and submittals. Along with temperature controls, we 
also supply and maintain a huge inventory of Cutler Hammer 
motor starters and variable frequency drives.  In addition to 
being a Belimo Platinum Distributor, a Honeywell ASD Dis-
tributor and a Johnson ABCS Distributor, we recently were 
appointed a Value Added Reseller for Honeywell Vulcain 
gas detection systems.

We are factory-authorized distributors for all major 
HVAC supplies, including service tools and test instruments.  
Twinco has been selected as the first master distributor for 
Multiaqua chillers and air handlers in the New York Metro-
politan area.  Our New York City branches are set up as the 
authorized distributor for Liebert Factory Parts.  Twinco’s 
employees are the most experienced and knowledgeable in 
the industry. •

Associate Member Profile

Twinco Value Added Services
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The Amerisc Corp. is a full-service insurance brokerage 
dedicated to designing effective risk management and insur-
ance programs for our contracting clients. With almost 200 
HVAC clients and a long-standing relationship with ACCA 
that goes back almost 20 years, Amerisc knows what it means 
to provide the level of service that HVAC and mechanical 
contractors demand. We offer competitive and specifically 
tailored insurance programs for the HVAC industry.

The Amerisc Corp. can satisfy all of your company’s 
needs, and not just insurance programs. We also specialize 
in loss control, group benefits, financial planning/401K, 
and our surety division is well-equipped to meet all of your 
surety/bonding needs.

Whatever your specific needs may be, The Amerisc Corp. 
welcomes the opportunity to tailor a program to satisfy them. 
We take pride in our ability to meet our clients’ ever-changing 
needs, and we hope you will give us the opportunity to find 
the best solution for you. And remember...Amerisc is large 
enough to deliver, but small enough to care! •

Associate Member Profile

Amerisc Boasts a A 20-Year 
ACCA Relationship and 
200 HVAC Clients

Welcome 
New Members

s

Mr. John Zurawski, Manager
Kolb Mechanical

11500 Old Sound Ave. - PO Box 106
Mattituck, NY 11952

Tel: 631-298-5527, Fax: 631-298-5534

Mr. Joseph Canosa, President
Mt. Kisco Mechanical Service Corp.

PO Box 478
Bedford Hills, NY 10507

Mr. Richard Levi
Comfort Specialists

3555 Hargale Road
Oceanside, NY 11572

Tel: 516-764-2300, Fax: 516-763-1463

•
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People & The Workplace
By Alan B. Pearl,
Portnoy, Messinger, Pearl & Associates, Inc., Syosset, NY
516-921-3400, Fax 516-921-6774 e-mail: ABPearl@pmpHR.
com, Website: www.pmpHR.com

The revised Form I-9 is now available for employers to 
use.  US employers are required to document that all citizen 
and non citizen employees hired after November 6, 1986 are 
eligible to work in the United States.  Only one document, 
Unexpired Employment Authorization Document (I-766) 
was added to the List of Acceptable Documents from List 
A. The most significant change to the revised Form I-9 is 
the elimination of five documents from List A of the List of 
Acceptable Documents.  These are: 

1.  Certificate of U.S. Citizenship (Form N-560 or N-570)
2. Certificate of Naturalization (Form N-550 or N-570)
3.  Alien Registration Receipt Card (Form I-151)
4.  Unexpired Re-entry Permit (Form I-327)
5.  Unexpired Refugee Travel Document (Form I-571)
Employers must begin using the revised I-9 by Decem-

NEW I-9 FORMS REQUIRED 
Effective December 26, 2007 

ber 26, 2007.  Both the revised form and the “Handbook for 
Employers, Instructions for Completing the Form I-9” are 
available online at www.uscis.gov. The new form should be 
used for all NEW employees.  Current employees with valid 
I-9’s will not be required to fill out the revised forms.  Failure 
to use the new forms can result in stiff penalties.  Call Alan, 
at 516-921-3400, if you have questions regarding the new 
I-9 form, or any other employment law question.

HOLIDAY PARTIES: Helpful hints 
to avoid litigation

Not only do holiday parties hosted by employers demon-
strate employee appreciation, they also keep tradition alive 
and boost company morale.

Several employee-related lawsuits have brought atten-
tion to ways in which employers should protect themselves.  
Here are some ways employers or party hosts can avoid 
legal pitfalls:

• The employer should not invite clients; this infers a 
business purpose and can cause a court to construe 
cases in favor of the employee.

• Attendance should be voluntary and never  “strongly 
encouraged.”

• The venue should be away from the office, not during 
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JOHNSTONE SUPPLY
NATIONAL SUPPLIER TO THE SERVICE INDUSTRY

DREW GARDA

PHONE 718-545-4896
FAX         718-274-4972

27-01 BROOKLYN QUEENS
EXPRESSWAY WEST

WOODSIDE, NY  11377

• HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING PARTS • MOTORS
• RANGE, REFRIGERATION & LAUNDRY PARTS
• TOOLS & INSTRUMENTS • SHOP & SAFETY EQUIPMENT
• PUMPS • ELECTRICAL EQUIPMENT & SUPPLIES 

JOHNSTONE
®

One Jacket a month at both Maspeth & Bronx locations

Celebrating Our 60th Year In The Industry

The Federal Family & Medical Leave Act (FMLA) allows 
eligible employees to take up to twelve weeks of unpaid job 
protected leave each year for an employee’s “serious health 
condition,” or to care for a parent, spouse or child with a 
“serious health condition.”  To help determine if an ailment 
rises to the serious condition, employees may be required to 

HOLIDAY PARTIES: Helpful hints 
to avoid litigation

working hours, and the employer should not offer 
compensation for attendance.

• If an employer must provide alcohol the employer 
should consider limiting alcohol intake by serving 
alcohol with a meal or limited drink tickets. 

• Employers should strongly encourage people to drink 
responsibly and remind employees that the party is 
a professional gathering.

• Employers should never provide alcohol to minor 
employees, volunteers or interns.

• Employers should offer taxi vouchers.
• The employer/host should never give someone who is 

drunk more alcohol and should never allow someone 
who is drinking to drive home.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding any of the 
articles, do not hesitate to contact Alan at (516) 921-3400.

Proper Collection of a Medical Leave 
Proof of Absence

submit medical certification.  Most often, medical certification 
is in the form of a doctor’s note that spells out the ailment, 
diagnosis and cure period.

While the law doesn’t require employers to obtain medical 
certification from employees who take an FMLA leave, it is 
prudent to ask for certification in certain situations.

FMLA fraud has been a serious problem in recent years. 
While employees may be legally allowed to take FMLA 
leave in small increments (intermittent leave on a daily or 
even hourly basis.) Some employers have discovered that 
employees are increasingly using intermittent FMLA in a 
noticeable pattern on Fridays and Mondays.  

Extending an employee’s weekend may be considered 
Continued on page 12
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229 South Street
Oyster Bay, NY  11771

Tel: (516) 922-2102
Fax: (516) 922-1414

ACCOUNTING, BOOKKEEPING 
& BUSINESS VALUATIONS

JOHN F. DELILLO
Certified Public Accountant

www.johndelillocpa.com

FMLA fraud.  In order for an employer to combat possible 
fraudulent FMLA use, the employer should ask for re-certifica-
tion when such a pattern is noticed. FMLA permits employers 
to request such recertification on a reasonable basis.  

Typically, FMLA recertification can be requested no more 
than once in every 30-day period and only in connection 
with an actual absence. However, if you have information 
that makes you suspect that an employee has abused FMLA 
leave, then you should ask for recertification more frequently 
than 30 days.  

Generally speaking, the medical certification response 
should contain the employee’s name, the patient’s name, the 
type of health condition, some medical facts supporting the 
certification, the date the health condition began, the health 
condition’s likely duration, and any facts that concern the 
need to take reduced or intermittent leave.  If the employee 
cannot perform certain types of work during the FMLA pe-
riod, the doctor should indicate what essential functions of 
the job can or cannot be performed.  Finally, you can require 
that the health care provided would sign the certification and 
submit it in a timely fashion.

I hope these items help you when confronting an issue of 
intermittent FMLA leave.  Of course, each individual situa-
tion presents a specific scenario, which must be individually 
analyzed. If you have any questions regarding this or any 
other employment law issue, please call 516-921-3400 or 

email me at ABPearl@pmpHR.com.
 ***This article reviews employment law issues.  It is 

designed to provide accurate and informative information 
but should not be considered legal advice***  •

People & The Workplace
Continued from page 11

 When it comes to high-performance buildings, the proof 
is performance.

Measuring actual energy performance, however, can be 
challenging due to inadequate modeling practices, failure to 
include operations staff in goal setting, and lack of adequate 
budgets for commissioning, evaluations and ongoing bench-
marking.

Measuring Up: Case Studies of Green 
Building Energy Performance Shared 
in ASHRAE Seminar
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Ductless Air Conditioning 
& Heat Pump

www.mrslim.com
Sales Hotline 
978-749-3121
jmatson@hvac.mea.com

Over 122 
Models

Commack, NY

February 5-7
the Broadmoor
Colorado Springs

“As more actual energy performance data become available 
on high-performing buildings, clearer and more realistic expecta-
tions will help establish confidence within the building design 
and construction industry about costs and savings,” said Donald 
Winston, The Durst Organization, New York, N.Y.

Winston is one of three speakers who will provide a look at 
the role of performance measurement in high-performing build-
ings presented in a seminar at ASHRAE’s 2008 Winter Meeting, 
Jan. 19-23, New York City. The seminar, Green Building Energy 
Performance: Some Experience and Data from the Field, takes 
place from 9:15-10:45 a.m. Jan. 23 at the New York Hilton.

Winston will focus on his experiences with Class A office 
space in midtown Manhattan, including the Conde Nast Building 
at 4 Times Square and recent high-rise green residential build-
ings. His experiences with this building also are featured in a 
new magazine, High Performing Buildings, recently launched 
by ASHRAE. •
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Statement From 
Stuart S. Zisholtz, Esq.

Stuart S. Zisholtz is a partner in the law firm of Zisholtz & 
Zisholtz, Mineola, New York, a general practice firm special-
izing in Construction Law and Mechanic’s Liens. He is also a 
member of the Greater New York Chapter, ACCA. He can be 
reached at 516-741-2200. •

In the past, I wrote various articles about how you must get 
your agreements signed before you do any work. This included 
the contract, any change orders, purchase orders, etc.

I also instructed everyone to review the terms of the contract 
so that they are clear and unambiguous. It is imperative that 
you understand the terms and conditions of the agreement as 
clearly as you understand your bid.

Recently, a decision was rendered by the Appellate Divi-
sion. Second Department, which could have lasting effects on 
the construction industry in New York.

In the public sector, a change order will not be paid unless 
there is a written and authorized change order executed by the 
parties. In the private sector, however, a change order is valid, 
even if it is oral and the contract directs written C.O.’s, as long 
as it was authorized and the work performed was outside of 
the scope of the contract. The rationale for this rule is that the 
parties may waive any portion of the contract and as long as 
the work performed is outside of the scope of the contract, the 
owner should be obligated to pay for it.

Recently, however, the Court found in a private sector 
project that where a contract executed between the parties ex-

pressly precludes oral extras or change orders not documented 
in writing and the owner disputes the extras or change orders, 
the claim may be dismissed.

This is the first time that I have come across a decision 
which dismissed oral change orders where the contract directed 
that they be in writing.

Ramifications of this decision could be severe. Most 
contractors are told in the field to do certain work which is 
outside of the scope of the contract and the paperwork will 
follow later on. Many times the paperwork does not follow 
and you are forced to invoice the change order without having 
a signed change order.

According to this decision, you perform the work at your 
own peril. While it may cause your job to be performed at a 
slower pace, it appears that the Courts are now directing that 
you receive a signed written change order pursuant to the terms 
of the agreement before you commence with your work.

Never let your lien time run out!!
For a free copy of a pamphlet pertaining to mechanic’s 

liens and payment bond claims, kindly contact me or the As-
sociation.

Validity of Oral Change Orders
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